LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 06/07/15

A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present, plus Historian Joe Thomson.  President Rollie Gibbs, Matt Shlisky, Laura Ungaro and Dave Williams were unable to attend.  The following board members were present:

		Laura Beverlin Chadburn		Kae Jones Bogdanovich
		Patty Haack				Bruce Langson
		Carole Inghram Montalto	
		
Also in attendance were Korrina Siddiqui and her mother, and Lisa Ball Golden.

Vice President Bruce Langson opened the meeting and then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the April 26, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved by attending board members.

Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statements and Balance Sheets as of 06/07/15 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses since the last meeting were reviewed and approved. 

2015 Budget
The status of the 2015 budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.


COMMITTEE UPDATES
Fund Raising
The board decided not to pursue having an “ice cream social” at the 7th Street campus while various classes are taking their pictures in front of the school during their reunion weekend.  It has been determined that most classes have already made their own arrangements.

Lisa Ball Golden, Class of 2001 and the new Cheer Coach at LVHS, will determine if there are any activities at the school during Homecoming week that the LVHSAA could be involved with and if there might be any fund-raising opportunities.  She will also send us some ideas on fund-raising used by UNLV.

Membership
Patty reported that we currently have 441 paid members (up by 7 from April), plus 20 honorary and scholarship winner members, for a total of 461 members in good standing.  22 memberships expired as of 09/30/14 (9 renewed since April).

Membership Chairperson Laura Beverlin Chadburn is drafting a letter that she will send to all known class contacts to promote LVHSAA membership.  She also is hoping to attend some of the upcoming class reunions to promote membership in the LVHSAA.  She will have a membership table in the ballroom at the Wildcat Reunion.  Matt Shlisky has volunteered to help man the table.  She will decide on the wording so we can order a banner or sign to hang above the table.  We need to decide if we want to give some type of momento to those that join that night, and what to award the class that signs up the most new members at the reunion.

Scholarships
We have received UNLV acceptance letters from five of the seven scholarship winners.  As soon the other two are received we will send checks to UNLV and CSN.  One student has decided to go to CSN rather than UNLV.  We have received over $5000 in scholarship fund donations since the April Wildcat Tales newsletter was sent out.  Discussion on tracking recipients was deferred to the next meeting since our Scholarship Chairman was not present.

Wildcat Reunion
The committee will be meeting again on June 11.  We will be highlighting the classes of 1940 through 1945 at the reunion.  The flyer will be mailed out to approximately 5300 alumni the first week of July.  


LVHS LIAISONS

Matt Shlisky and Bruce Langson are the LVHSAA Liaisons with LVHS.  Their main contacts are the Dean of Students, Student Council Advisor and Senior Counselors.

Desert Breeze and Parent/Student Newsletter Articles
The $300 check to help with costs of publishing the Desert Breeze that we sent to the school in April has not been deposited.  Patty will check with the school next week.

Grants
No activity to report.  We will do another flyer for the teachers/administrators in August and in January to encourage them to apply for grants.

Mentoring Program
No activity to report.


LAS VEGAS ACADEMY LIAISONS

Carol Inghram Montalto and Joe Thomson are the LVHSAA Liaisons with the Las Vegas Academy.  

Art Contest for Las Vegas Academy Students
[bookmark: _GoBack]Joe Thomson reported that the date has tentatively been set for Friday, November 6, 2015 at 6:30 p.m.  We may include flyers in the packets given out at the Wildcat Reunion and/or mail them to all LVHSAA members.  The purpose of this event is to initiate a relationship between the LVHSAA and the LVA for the benefit of both parties.  We will provide cash and possibly art supply prizes to winners of categories based in various disciplines taught at the Academy.  $2500 has been budgeted for this purpose.  Initial contact with the Academy has been very promising; the students are very talented and excited to participate.  The current student body and those to follow are the caretakers of the historic LVHS campus and we want them to understand and appreciate the historic nature of their surroundings.  With that in mind, a portion of the contest will be tied to creating art that is associated with the physical structures associated with the historic portions of LVHS.	

Memorabilia Display
Carole and Joe are searching for display cabinets that will fit in the space available in the main building of the Academy.  Richard Bryan will let us know the name of the company that he obtained the display cabinets from that are in the cafeteria of the East Sahara campus.  


PROGRAMS AND GOALS

Class Reunions
All known 2015 reunions have been posted on the LVHSAA website and also on the CCSD website.  Laura advised that the class of 1970 is now making plans for their 45th reunion.  We will add their contact information to our website.

Homeless Students
Carole and Kae are checking into the costs for providing bus passes, good for one week each, and $10 gift cards, which would be given to the school counselors for distribution to the students at their discretion.  We would provide these by this fall.

Vehicle Donation Program
Bruce happily reported that he sold the donated motorhome for $9900 and delivered the cash for deposit.  We spent $3380.92 on repairs, netting $6519.08 for the scholarship fund.

HISTORIAN UPDATE
Joe found a letter from one of our alumni showing that the first Golden Graduation ceremony was held in 1984, for the class of 1934.

WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK
Dave continues to keep the website updated on a daily basis.



OLD BUSINESS

Annual Membership Meeting
The annual Membership Meeting was held on Thursday, May 28, 2015 in the cafeteria at the Las Vegas Academy.  Rollie Gibbs, Bruce Langson and Patty Haack were all re-elected to the board for another three years.  The Annual Board Meeting was held immediately after the membership meeting and all officers were re-elected to their current positions on the board.  

Close-Up Program
Korrina Siddiqui, 2014-2015 Student Body President, who we sponsored for the Close-Up Program, gave a very interesting talk about her trip to Philadelphia, New York City and Washington, D.C.  Korrina feels the trip was a life-changing experience and expressed her gratitude to the LVHSAA for being her sponsor.  She also wrote an article for us for the next issue of the Wildcat Tales newsletter.  We will decide on our future participation in this program later this year.

Homecoming Activities and Parade
We will have the wildcat float in the next Homecoming parade, which is scheduled for Friday, October 2, 2015.
 
LVHS Auditorium Renovation Project
An e-mail was received recently from Jenna Horton Rhoades advising that they have had several meetings on how to best utilize the money we collected last year.  They plan to make it a summer project.  They may also have a donation from an alumnus that works in a show on the strip, plus possible support from the school district.  She will keep us advised.  

Nevada Pre-Paid Tuition Program
Deferred to our next meeting.  Matt will contact Dan Schwartz, Nevada State Treasurer about someone attending one of our meetings to explain this program and help us decide whether it is something we should participate in.  

Summerlin Patriotic Parade – July 4, 2015
Lisa will be working with the cheerleaders all summer and volunteered to bring them to walk with the wildcat float in the parade.  We’ll also have two mascots with the float.  Rollie and Bruce will be attending a meeting with the Summerlin Council on June 10 to get details.  We will need to provide this information to Lisa for the cheerleaders and mascots and also to Judge L. D. George who will be our celebrity alumnus.  Lisa may have a generator that we can use so we won’t have to rent one.  Once available, we will put information on our website and also contact as many alumni as possible to join us in the parade.  

Wildcat Mascot
The mascot costume that we ordered has been received.  Lisa is planning to have a “wildcat family” of mascots for LVHS.  Students have come up with names for the family.  Lisa brought the new mascot costume (Wade Wildcat, the dad) that she obtained for the school. The board decided to donate the mascot costume that we recently purchased (to be Wendy Wildcat, the mom).  Bruce will take it to Lisa at the school on Monday, June 8.  Lisa has obtained sponsors for at least one additional costume (Wesley Wildcat, the son).  If they need a sponsor for the daughter (Winnie Wildcat), she will let us know the cost so we can decide if we want to be the sponsor.  In addition, she will be ordering jerseys for the mascots to wear and will let us know the costs for those.


NEW BUSINESS

Football Field Banners
Lisa is looking for sponsors for banners to be placed around the football field.  She will provide us with information on size and pricing.

Most Spirited High School Program
Lisa is working on an application for a $25,000 grant for LVHS from Varsity Brands, a company that sells uniforms, hosts competitions and runs instructional cheerleading and dance camps.  The contest is for “America’s Most Spirited High School” and requires a video proving why the school has the most spirit in America, a 500 word essay about the “Spirit Story of the School”, and letters of recommendation from the principal and a community leader.  Lisa is asking for our help is getting a notable alumnus for the video and the recommendation from alumni community leaders.  



NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, July 19, 2015 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.


Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,



Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer
LVHS Alumni Association

